
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" <CCDTMACDL@vancouver.ca>

Date: 10/6/2016 6:33:56 PM
Subject: Quality Inn - Fire

Dear Mayor and Councillors,

I am writing to update you on a fire that occurred late this afternoon at the Quality Inn (1335 Howe St). As you 
know, the property is currently under lease to the City and is in use as interim housing.

VFRS advises that the fire started in a suite on the 7th floor. There is extensive fire damage to the suite and minor 
smoke damage on the 7th floor. Water damage was contained to the suite. The cause of the fire is under 
investigation.

One of our firefighters sustained an injury at the scene and is currently being assessed in hospital. There were no 
injuries to any occupants or building staff.

The occupant of the damaged suite has been relocated and no other occupants have been displaced.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or Kathleen Llewellyn-Thomas if you have any questions.

Best,
Paul

Paul Mochrie | Deputy City Manager
City of Vancouver | 453 W 12th Avenue
Vancouver | BC V5Y 1V4
604.873.7666 | paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This message and any accompanying documents contain confidential information intended 
for a specific individual and purpose. This message is private and protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, 
you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying or distribution, or the taking of any action based on the contents of this 
information, is strictly prohibited.
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